Manchester Congregation of Spanish & Portuguese Jews 18 Moor Lane, Kersal, Salford, Manchester, M7 3WX



## ק"ק שערי תפילה הספרדים מנשסתר

בס"ד

כב' אדר תשפ - 18<sup>th</sup> March 2020

## Dear Members of our Kehillah

It is with great pain that we make the difficult decision to suspend the use of our בית הכנסת as of this Shabbat ויקהל-פקודי in line with advice given by רבנים worldwide, doctors and Government guidelines.

Help in general is at hand for anybody who needs it. If you need or want any help/information please do not hesitate to contact any member of the Mahamad. Alternative arrangements for Shiurim are being made and can be organised. If you wish to be added to the 'Moor Lane Minyan' Whatsapp group please contact Benjamin Hassan (0777 929 5517).

Whilst the use of our beloved בית הכנסת is restricted please take the opportunity to bring some of its קדושה into your own homes so that בעזרת השם when we can congregate once again we do so stronger than before.

May השם יתברך redeem us from this pandemic and bring a השם יתברך.

Yours sincerely

The Mahamad

דפילה - The Manchester Congregation of Spanish & Portuguese Jews